MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, MAY 17, 2019
10:30 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, May 17, 2019, at 
10:30 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 23, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Stated that he is working on a grant from NFWF for matching funds in the amount of $150,000.00. It is due Monday and will be submitted on behalf of the levee board. Joint motion by the commissioners to approve GIS Engineering to submit a grant on behalf of the levee district. 2.The segmented rock breakwater project is taking some time and hopefully in July the funding will be available to put the project to bid. 3. Working on the permit to continue the rocks on Fifi Island. Requested an extension to add more breakwaters. 4. Erosion concerns need to be addressed on the levee on Santiny Lane. 
President Camardelle stated that he was lobbying in Baton Rouge for levees and pumps behind Oak Lane. The Levee District, Town of Grand Isle and Jefferson Parish have committed money for the pumps and levee. Trying to get the state on board to be able to complete this project. DNR come to Grand Isle and took a boat ride to view where rocks can be placed in Bayou Thunder. This project will consist of high mitigation due to the marsh where rocks are needed to help in this area. Talks will continue with DNR, the Corps and Jefferson Parish to see what can be done in this area. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator Alario for all his help with the town and levee district. June 1st hurricane season starts and everyone should be prepared. Mr. Camardelle thanked Governor John Bel Edwards, the levee board commissioners, town council, Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, and the Jefferson Parish Council for working with us to secure funding and permits to build levees and breakwaters for protection. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the following resolution:

Resolution

A resolution adopting the tax millage of 5.120 mills 

for the 2019 tax year.

Roll call vote as follows:

YEAS:  Kelly Besson, Sr., Arthur Bellanger, David Camardelle

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

ABSTAIN: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 17th day of May, 2017.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the intergovernmental cooperative endeavor agreement between the levee district and D.O.T.D. once the levee board lawyer approves the agreement.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:12 a.m.
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